REVISED

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS32232 / H0220

This bill simplifies the fee determination for patients and families receiving adult or children’s mental health
services through the Department of Health and Welfare. The current fee schedule is complex and cannot be
easily implemented under the new Idaho Behavioral Health Plan contract. The fee schedule is eliminated, but
the 5% cap on out-of-pocket expenses is retained for patients and parents with the ability to pay. Associated
regulations are moved into statute in conjunction with this bill.

FISCAL NOTE

This proposed legislation has no net fiscal impact as DHW has not collected the fees from the fee schedule since
2020. Retaining the 5% cap ensures budget neutrality in how DHW has implemented the adult and children’s
mental health program in recent years.

Contact:
Representative Marco Adam Erickson
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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